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September 12, 2017

Senator Rob Portman
448 Russell Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Portman:

Following President Trump’s announcement on September 5, 2017, regarding the
Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA), Congress will certainly be
focusing on immigration reform in the coming months.

AICUO’s 51 members represent over $2 billion in salaries and benefits to Ohio
and employ almost 32,000 people. International students, both those from abroad
and those who have grown up in our state, are integral to our campuses’ continued
success, and thus, the economic strength of the State of Ohio.

We strongly urge you to support allowing college “dreamers” to remain in Ohio at
their higher education institutions to complete their college education. All
international students are vital to Ohio’s education system, our local economy, and
the vitality of the State of Ohio. Students who arrived as minors and are pursuing
higher education should not be punished for bettering their lives through
education, for their benefit and the economic benefits to our state.

Cordially,

C. Todd Jones
President and General Counsel

Member President Signatories:

William Groves, JD, Interim Chancellor, Antioch University

John M. Sullivan, President, Art Academy of Cincinnati

Dr. Carlos Campo, President, Ashland University

Rebecca Crowl, President, Aultman College

Robert C. Helmer, Ph.D., J.D., President, Baldwin Wallace University
Dr. James Harder, President, Bluffton University

Dr. Elizabeth Paul, President, Capital University



Barbara Snyder, President, Case Western Reserve University
Thomas White, Ph.D., President, Cedarville University

Grafton J. Nunes, President, Cleveland Institute of Art

Dr. Melanie Corn, President, Columbus College of Art and Design
Dr. Eric F. Spina, President, The University of Dayton

Dr. Richanne Mankey, President, Defiance College

Dr. Adam Weinberg, President, Denison University

Dr. Katherine Fell, President, The University of Findlay

Fr. Sean O. Sheridan, TOR, JD, JCD, President, Franciscan University of
Steubenville

Dr. Robert H. Huntington, President, Heidelberg University

Dr. Lori Varlotta, President, Hiram College

Jeanne Colleran, Ph.D., Interim President, John Carroll University
Dr. Sean Decatur, President, Kenyon College

Dr. Nate Brandstater, President, Kettering College

Dr. Brian Posler, President, Lake Erie College

Dr. Mary Ann Gawelek, President, Lourdes University

Dr. David King, President, Malone University

Dr. William Rudd, President, Marietta College

Dr. Susan Wajert, President, Mercy College of Ohio

Dr. H. James Williams, President, Mount Saint Joseph University
Henry W. Spaulding II, Ph.D., President, Mount Vernon Nazarene University
Dr. Susan Hasseler, Presdient, Muskingum University

Dr. Jeffrey Jarvis, President, University of Northwest Ohio
Thomas G. Kruczek, M.B.A., President, Notre Dame College
Carmen Twillie Ambar, JD, President, Oberlin College

Robert A. Gervasi, PH.D., President, Ohio Dominican University
Dr. Dan DiBiasio, President, Ohio Northern University

Dr. Rock Jones, President, Ohio Wesleyan University

Dr. Kathy A. Krendl, President, Otterbein University

Dr. Lillian Schumacher, President, Tiffin University

Dr. Roger H. Sublett, President, Union Institute & University
Sister Christine De Vinne, O.S.U., Ph.D., President, Ursuline College
Mr. Richard Jusseaume, President, Walsh University

Dr. Jim Reynolds, President, Wilmington College

Dr. Michael Frandsen, President, Wittenberg University

Dr. Sarah Bolton, President, The College of Wooster

Rev. Michael J. Graham, S.J., President, Xavier University



